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 FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
 Mike McDonough, Deputy Superintendent 
 Friday, September 11, 2020, 9:00am via Zoom  
 

 
Committee Members 
Mark Abate, President, Board of Education Anita Dalluge, Assistant Treasurer 
Nadia Long, Member, Board of Education Mark Tremayne, Director Innovation & Extended Learning 
Mike McDonough, Deputy Superintendent Matt Middleton, Assistant Principal Hilliard Darby High School 
Cliff Hetzel, Director of Business Chad Schulte, Principal Hilliard Weaver Middle School 
Rich Boettner, Chief Technology Officer Matthew Sparks, Principal Beacon Elementary  
 

 MINUTES 
  
 

1. Public Participation 
 
Water bottle filling stations – some PTO’s have been asked to pay for the water bottle filling 
stations.   
The district is working with buildings on this.  We have needed to retrofit some of the stations 
that do not work when the water is shut off to the main system.  It is not something the district 
said had to be provided by the PTO’s.  We are working with buildings to supplement some of 
these.  It becomes a challenge to cover all 25 buildings throughout the district.  A collaboration 
of funds is helpful. 
 
Volunteers in buildings  – is there a protocol being established?  At what point will outside 
groups and volunteers be permitted in buildings? 
The District is currently holding to no volunteers or outside groups at this time.  We are 
beginning to have discussions about the process and what it will look like to possibly begin 
permitting outside groups in our buildings beginning in October.  The biggest challenge is the 
assurances that the orders we are being held accountable for will be the standard for outside 
groups.  We will continue to work with the community to establish the guidelines and protocols 
that will need to be in place for outside groups. 
 
Nadia Long stated that we cannot absorb additional costs associated with extracurricular groups 
in buildings.  The groups need to be aware of the restrictions they will have as well as the 
additional costs (custodial, supplies, etc.) that go with it. 
 
Alton Darby/Darby Creek Campus – Are we still moving forward with this merger? 
We are still planning to move forward with this.  We will be working with the staff of both 

               buildings.  More communication will begin to happen regarding this in the near future.  There  
 is mention of this in the Planning for 2021 Capital Projections on the agenda for this meeting. 

 
COVID-19 – Requested an update so community is aware of what the district has spent and  
what percentage of that has been covered by CARES? 
Mike will be sharing an update later in our meeting relating to the costs and purchases the       
district has made for COVID-19 related spending.  He will have some documents to share as well. 
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Mark Abate stated that this is also something he will cover in his community report at the next 
Board meeting. 
 
Nadia Long asked about purchases that have been made, what the process was and what the 
plan is moving forward. Mike explained that all purchases were made with specific intent. He 
explained that there is board policy that must be followed when using federal money.  For 
purchases over $10,000, Board Policy DJF-R requires that we obtain price quotes from a 
minimum of three vendors.  Many of the purchases were in excess of $10,000 due to the 
quantity we were purchasing.  We used current contractors as much as possible and have 
documentation of multiple quotes to show that the required procedure was followed.  
 
Mike explained that our initial purchases were made for school operations but as orders 
changed and different groups were permitted to start activities/training additional supplies and 
cleaning were needed.  This additional activity has changed the frequency we need to order 
more supplies.   

 
When is next policy meeting? 
The next policy meeting is Friday, September 18 at 9:30 via Zoom.  The link for the meeting will 
be posted on website. 
 

2. Summer Project Review 
 
a.)   Operations - Mike shared Capital Projects Summer 2020 document from Canvas that shows 

the proposed projects and the amount of available Bond and PI funds.   
 

The largest project was the Darby paving project that came in under budget.  Athletic 
paving/handicap area is still outstanding.  We are working with engineers and the athletic 
department on the design for the project.  We will provide an update at the December 
meeting. 
 
Britton-Norwich Campus was handled in-house which saved money.  Includes the path, 
branding and moving expenses.  The move was challenging due to the amount of staff 
moving.  Project was completed prior to August 1st.  Mike shared some pictures of the 
branding and the color coding of the buildings and a picture that shows the pathway that 
goes between the two buildings. 

 
Lighting projects for 8 buildings were completed.   
 
Avery paving – we had decided to do top coat for now – pending results of Master Facilities 
plan.  One of the options of the plan was to potentially take some elementary buildings 
offline.  Avery was on that list.  If it was decided to take Avery offline that area would have 
seen significant construction traffic.  It is certainly a different situation now with the 
pandemic, but we will see how things pick back up. 
   
Weaver tennis courts are almost completed.  Complete redo – looks fantastic! We may need 
to keep locked due to community accessing and damaging with skateboards, dogs, etc.  We 
want to be good community partners but also need to protect our investments.  Weaver 
stadium has had community using and causing damage to field and track. We do have some 
signage and discussed added more but sometimes people do not always “obey” the signs.  
The Hilliard Station track is open for community use as well as the high school tennis courts.   

 



 

FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES Friday, September 11, 2020, 9:00 AM 

Page 3 of 4 

Sealing and striping – It is a fraction of the cost to seal lots rather than to repave them. All 
three high schools have a parking lot lined for band.  Davidson transportation lot has been 
reorganized, sealed and re-striped.  We did some patchwork at Heritage and sealed at 
Scioto Darby.  We will continue to seal each year to protect investments for paving.  The 
pandemic has provided us with the opportunity to make improvements to several fields.  
We are working on schedule to allow the fields to rest. 

 
b.)  Technology - Rich Boettner provided a technology update.   
 

 Old tube televisions are being removed from buildings and recycled.   
 

Ipad’s were handed out to students in August.  Most students now have their permanent 
device.  Laptops for high school teachers were handed out during April.  Desktop computers 
were removed from high school classrooms over the summer.  Our elementary teachers are 
beginning to receive their laptops. We will begin working on removing desktop computers 
from elementary classrooms next summer.   

 
New monitors have been added in the high schools.  Looks good but we are having some 
technical issues that we are working with the vendor to resolve. 

   
Network improvements – We have replaced some of our WiFi access points.  We try to 
replace old units every five years.  This is supported by eRate funding.  eRate is a federal 
program that with our level of students on free and reduced lunch gives us about a 50% 
reimbursement for network improvements as well as a reduction in cost for our internet 
service. 

 
Rich also shared that we just received a grant through BroadbandOhio (a state initiative to 
provide better broadband coverage to students around the state) to place outdoor WIFI 
units throughout the district.  We will now be able to cover every building with some 
outdoor WIFI.  One of the main goals is to provide internet to those who do not have it at 
home.  We have been working with the City of Hilliard who has also been improving their 
outdoor WIFI access points. 

 
3. COVID-19 Update 

 
Mike shared documents for COVID Purchasing Summary, COVID Cleaning Information and 
Responsible Restart Provisions for Elementary, 6th-Middle School and High School. 
 
Additional dividers for cafeterias should be arriving soon.  Items we have purchased include 
stickers, cones, signage, masks, thermometers, plexiglass, sanitizer, gloves, towels, sprayers, etc.  
The amount of needed supplies increases as orders have additional requirements. 
 
Matt Sparks and Chad Schulte shared that they feel like they have had the supplies they needed 
to be prepared for returning to school and thanked Mike and Cliff for ordering all of this in April 
so we would have it when needed.  

 
4. Planning for 2021 Capital Projections  

 
We will be updating our Ameresco system and will provide an update at our December meeting.  
We use that tool to help us identify potential projects moving forward.  We use the Ameresco 
system to work with our operations guys to see if there are areas that we can stretch the life 
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span of systems and find additional preventative maintenance measures or alternatives to major 
capital improvements.  HVAC Infrastructure is one of our biggest concerns.  We have limited 
funding to maintain our assets.  

 
Potential Projects for next summer include:  

➢ Exploring Energy Projects 
➢ Bradley Turf (12 years old) – we will have some cell tower funds to go towards 

this project  
➢ Heritage Parking Lot  
➢ Alton Darby/Darby Creek Campus – Alton Darby and preschool parking lots are 

in need of repairs as well 
 

 
5. Next Meeting 

• Friday, December 4, 2020 @ 9:00 AM 
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